Bradford, Delana

From: Laura Oswald <lauraoswald23@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2023 7:18 PM

To: ParksnRec

Subject: Public Comment

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Aeap TTapk avo Pey,

It nac pexevIAY LY YOUE TO LY ALTTEVTLOV TNAT TNE ALY X AGT PLEAD PETLPPLVY TPOPEYT
HyntT Pe mout ov MoAd op emeV yovyeALed. My cov y0EG TO AoUal CLOTA ALY POCT TNE GT
PEET AVO TOLPTLYITOTES 1V AAOT 1d Ay TI®mLTIES OV TNAT Prerd. I oee tnat Tne ypovn o ee
YTLVY TO TNIC TPOPEYT MAVIC O YPACGGS PreAd avo I peap tnot @ovAd Pe a nuye GTOKE
. DLVOVYLAALY TLTTLVY LV YPOGS ALV TYE 1PPLYATIOV GOP 1T 16 @Oy 0mEP TNE TLPD PLY
ET AVO 1T 1G OAGO O AOT O LLOLLVTEVAVYE OLVO MATEP LOAYE emEPY yeap. | are not
dismissing the environmental concerns on either side of the argument but the turf needs
replacing now. The city should move forward with the project now so that the field stays
safe and ALL the activities can keep running smoothly. Soccer is growing in Petaluma, now is
not the time to stop a project that keeps a well-used turf field in safe, usable condition.

Turf allows our kids to have access to fields year-round. If that field was grass half of my son’s
and others activities would have been cancelled. Personally | think turf is safer because there
are not gopher holes that pop up out of no where and cause twisted ankles. This turf has
allows a lot of sports to expand and youth to play more outside year round.

Please move forward with the proposed project and re turf the surface.

Thank you so much for all you do.

- Laura

Laura Oswald





